Old Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

Minutes of Meeting, 7 April 2010

Held at Falcon Police Station, 7850 Goddard in Colorado Springs, Colorado.

The meeting was called to order by the president, Joe Baker at 7:37 pm.  Some arrivals were delayed by an accident on I-25 that closed the highway and necessitated a detour.

Officers present were Joe Baker, president; Keith Hall, 1st vice president; and Dick Fritz, acting secretary. Dick Thompson, 2nd vice president and Tom Kay, treasurer, were at the Denver Auto Show setting up the OCCC display within the Club Auto booth. 29 member clubs were represented.

Legislative matters:  Leo Boyle reported that House Bill 10-1212 has been passed by both the House and Senate and now is on Gov.Ritter’s desk for signature.  This bill provides for a mechanism by which the director of the Dept. of Revenue can determine exemptions from the late registration penalties which were established last year.  Another bill, HB 10-1211, is likely to pass and this provides exemptions for certain trailer late registration penalties.  

A question from the floor asked if the 1975 cut-off date for eligibility to register for collector vehicle status might be reconsidered, as this often affects younger car hobbyists.  Keith Hall defended the compromise that had to be made last year to avert more restrictive limitation (or complete elimination) of collector series registration.  At issue has been the perceived abuse of the emission inspection exemption by older vehicles in regular use in Denver while the area is in non-compliance with air quality standards.    

Leo reported that Senate Bill 10-075 provides a registration procedure for collector-owned military vehicles.  The legislative session will end on May 12th.

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Kay provided the following balances as of the end of March 2010:


ASSETS:


Operating Account:

  $1553.82


Govt.Relations Account:
    5655.00


Swap Meet Account:

  12727.92


Swap Meet Pre-reg:

      215.00


Cruise account:

    2968.10


Accounts total=

$23119.84   (in checking account)


Swap Meet 2010 deposit:
      300.00  (with Adams County Fairgrounds)


Total assets = 


$23419.84


LIABILITIES:


Pre-paid swap Meet reg:
      215.00


NET WORTH =

$23204.84

Minutes of March meeting:  Minutes were approved as published.  

Havana Cruise (June 19)  Dick Thompson is still recruiting volunteer individuals and clubs to host cruise sites.    Dick’s phone number:  303-929-5533, email: Thompson660@cs.com .

The second edition of Greg Akiyama’s Colorado Collector Car News has been published. Articles include a Classic Thunderbird Club event, Member of the Month: Joe Beagler (Packard Club), Roger Zaner’s 1960 Studebaker Lark, OCCC legislative activities, the Havana Cruise sites, and the NSRA Safety 23 Program.  A number of advertisers have come on board.  Recognition of the advertisers would be appreciated, as this is the means by which publication of OCCC news and clubs can be continued.    He could use more subscribers for the free email publication: gakiyama@earthlink.net.  If you are making copies for distribution to club members without internet access, please let Greg know so advertisers can be made aware.

Swap Meet (August 21):  Roger Zaner handed out sign-up sheets for workers at the swap meet.

The Tebo Collection open house on March 20th was well attended (~400 visitors).  Dick Thompson has scheduled tours of the Rambler Ranch on May 29th ($10 entry) and the Cussler Collection on July 17th ($6 entry).

Ron Theisman (719-471-1887) announced a charity event to be held at the Wellshire Golf Course (Denver) on August 2.  The organizers have requested four 1920s vintage vehicles.

Harold Naber was asked to determine what interest there would be for a collector vehicle publication that would focus on 1990 – 2003 vehicles.  General response was negative.

SEMA has honored the Colorado Early Mustang Club for its community service with its Eagle One Golden Rule Award. The award recognizes EMC’s donation of $25,000 to the Freedom Alliance Scholarship Fund, earned by raffling off a restored Mustang.  Congratulations! 

Upcoming club events are listed as a Calendar Addendum to these minutes.

The southern Colorado clubs that hosted the meeting and provided refreshments were given a round of applause.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Richard Fritz, acting secretary.

May 5th Meeting:  Presidents Night, at Club Auto in west Denver (11100 W. 8th Ave.)

General location is given as 8th & Quail.  Bring your president and come early to have a tour of the operation.

